
	Meeting: CORPORATION EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE TELECONFERENCE MEETING

Date: March 11, 2019
Time: 10:00 a.m. – 11:32 a.m.
Present: Lisa Cook-Gordon, Aaron Andres, Sara Grivetti, Robin Bennett, Michael Hamm, Steve Locke, Joe Harcz, Elanor Canter.
Excused: 
Absent: 

	Recommended Full Council Discussion Topics:

· ACL Guidance & Recommendations
· 

	AGENDA ITEMS
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	1. Determination of Quorum
	· Quorum is present.
	

	2. ACL Guidance & Recommendations Discussion
	· Steve, Robin, Sara and Aaron met with Regina Bly, ACL Project Officer over all the SILCs nationwide and Dr. Corina Styles who also works at ACL at the 2019 SILC Congress.
· Items discussed with ACL were clarity around Council composition, the Open Meetings Act and operating as a public body, the 501c3 nonprofit structure, the Council as two entities and then we sought clarity on how other 501c3 SILCs operate around the country.
· Regina’s experience has shown that Councils that have a non-profit corporation operate as one entity.  All the actions of the nonprofit corporation and the Council are one in the same. They are open to the public.  All the meetings that have actions and decisions whether those are committee meetings or Council meetings are open to the public.
· We received clarity from ACL that a state level executive order does not reset Council terms and that six consecutive years is the maximum that any Council member across the nation can serve.  The only exception to that would be if someone came on the Council and they were finishing another Council member's term who had resigned or otherwise left the Council.  Once they completed that term, that partial term, that they would be entitled to their full six years terms if they were reappointed by the Governor's office.

	· Steve and Robin will continue contacting the Appointments Office to set up a meeting to discuss current appointments and end-term dates. 
· ACL Guidelines and recommendations will be discussed with the entire council during the SILC Council Quarterly Business Meeting on Friday, March 15th.

	3. Discussion on Merging Corporation & Council Activities
	· The Bylaws need be reviewed and addressed by the full Council as we look to merge our operations.
· Sara suggested that on Friday, March 15th after we make a recommendation to align the activities of SILC and the MISILC Corporation and move towards not needing a delineation between the two, that we are looking towards unity, then a recommendation would be for a Bylaw Committee to be formed.

· The committee reviews the Bylaws, makes adjustments/changes, makes it align with current law and then present it back to the full Council for approval.

	

	4. Other
	· Staff will be overhauling the MiSILC website and making it 508 compliant. 

	· Steve will be sending out a Request for Proposal for web redesign services as soon as possible.

	5. Public Comment
	Joe Harcz:  Well, I hate to say I told you so but I told you so.  Over and over and over again.  The Open Meetings Act applies and the FOIA applies and that needs to be expressly, expressly in the Bylaws.  End of story.  The Americans with Disability Act applies.  We have a website that I informed people is not fully compliant and hasn't been over years.  We've got an office that's not fully accessible.  Which I know it's going to be brought up on Friday.  One thing that Sara and I don't agree on much, but I tell you what, we don't even teach independent living philosophy.  We do not have geographic diversity on the current Council.  We are down I think two members, we do not have an Indian 121 Program and we do not have racial disability and we do not have disability diversity on the current Council.  We have been violating the laws, several laws, including the very Rehab Act that creates itself to begin with.  I cannot express how anguished and angry I am at the violations that have been going on.  Over years.  And, you know, these are civil rights issues ladies and gentlemen.  We have the right of access.  We have the right to know our public officials and public information.  We always have had that right.  When this SILC Corporation was put together, it was supposedly put together in order to have all of the members in it and it is one body.  One body.  Period.  It's not a separate operation.  It's from the SILC.  I do want to extend a thank you to Mr. Locke and trying to address some of these past problems.  

We also have longstanding had real problems with conflicts of interest.  And with not maintaining a primary goal.  The primary mission is to implement and develop and monitor the SPIL.  We don't even collect the data.  You know, this state plan is really pretty bad anyway, but that's water over the bridge.  You know, we are spending all kinds of money with little outcome.  People do have to know and I asked Mr. Locke when we met on Monday if you can state in one sentence what independent living is all about and I gave him my answer.  We are the experts on our lives.  We people with disabilities.  Not subject matter experts and not the other crap that has been going on.  We are the experts.  We people with disabilities.  That's what Ed Roberts stated when he started the rolling quads, I think everybody needs to be fully immersed on this SILC with what independent living is all about and we need comprehensive training of people and we need to stop the violations yesterday.  I was going to say I told you so, but I told you so.

In fact, I have hundreds of documents sent to you people.  The other thing that we need to do is because your public officials we need to migrate and have Michigan.gov e‑mails because correspondence with public officials are very important and making final agency determinations behind closed doors or at a whim and notice in rereading the Bylaws when the SILC Corp became the fiscal agent for the SRC the Bylaws say other non‑profits.  It can be fiscal agent, but that decision was made behind closed doors, two different people signed two different contracts Rodney and Robin and then what we got is an SRC that has effectively been destroyed.

Robin:  All right Mr. Harcz, I'm sorry your time is up.
Elanor Canter: This is a little disjointed because I have a lot to say Robin we have been telling you the website has been inaccessible for years Rodney was lying when he said otherwise, why did you not believe us?

I literally sent you screen shots demonstrating the problem.  You are the chair of the Council.  If the ED is lying to you and it's brought to your attention, it's your job to correct that.  Since everyone else has had the opportunity to discuss how we got here today, I will take the opportunity to do the same.  Robin's comments today were very strange.  You were absolutely doing something wrong and you should admit it while you are in the process of correcting your mistakes.  The SILC was and is in violation of Federal law.  It's important to acknowledge that.  Sara, Robin and Lisa owe Joe and I an apology.  It's common knowledge that Federal law trumps state law.  Rodney stated for years that the SILC and CILs are in full compliance while in possession of direct evidence to the contrary.  Any of you could have and still can contact the ILA at any time if you do not understand what we are saying.  We spent literally years educating you on just this one specific topic of the Council and the corporation operating as separate entities.  You have been incredibly rude to us and you violated our rights for years on end.  I think that warrants an apology.  In independent living consumers themselves are the experts.  Our SILC needs to stop fighting that foundational value of independent living and embrace it.  As we move forward please try treating our input and expertise respectfully.  We actually know what we are talking about.

    Robin, Lisa, and Sara, I believe were appointed December 31st of 2012.  That means their terms were up December 31st of 2018.  I applied to sit on the SILC years ago and never received a response.  I have resubmitted my application.  My learning curve would be zero.  Will I be considered?

Please remember that parents and guardians do not speak for us.  You should be looking for a parent with a disability who also has a child with a disability to replace Lisa.  They're not hard to find.  Trust me.  Darma is one of them.  FOIA and the Open Meetings Act work together for complete transparency so while the OMA not require you to share documents before meetings FOIA requires a subscription service and quit fighting transparency and embrace it, I received the Bylaws last night so I'm unable to provide input into the discussion of whether they need to be amended, that puts consumers at a disadvantage, collecting and implementing consumer input is task so we want to be sure we have documents with time to review them.

I truly hope that this is a real turn around for the Council.  Nothing would make me happier.  Thank you.


	

	Recorded by:    Tracy Brown
Date:  March 11, 2019
	


